
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
August 7th Staff Inservice Day  
 
September 2nd Labor Day  
 
October 25th Staff Inservice  
 
November 28th and November 29th 
Thanksgiving  
 
December 24th and December 25th 
Christmas Eve and Day  

 

 

ADULT DAY CENTER  
5401 Fen Oak Dr., Madison  

Phone:608-826-8106 
Fax: 608-663-7115 
 
Program Director: 
Nichole Kraemer 
608-826-8116 
nkraemer@ccmadison.org 
 
 
Tours & Information:  
608-826-8106 
Care Manager: Kristin Hut-
son 
khutson@ccmadison.org 
 

August  
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We have see an uptick in participants be-
ing sick therefore please continue to fol-
low general health and safety practices. If/
when you are sick please stay home. You 
should stay home and away from others 
until at least 24 hours after both your 
symptoms are getting better overall, and 
you have not had a fever (and are not us-
ing fever-reducing medication).  
 
Staff are taking extra precautions here 
and are upping our 
cleaning and sanitizing 
to help ensure safety 
while you are at the day 
center. You can help us 
by remembering to wash 
your hands and using 
hand sanitizing which is 
located throughout the 
day center.  
 

Reminder  
 

If you are unable to attend the day center 
on any given day due to illness or other 
reasons please notify 
the day center staff 
and leave a message 
with Kristin Hutson  at 
826-8106. Thank you!  



 

 

 

The Adult Day Center Staff 
Phone: 608-826-8106   

Fax: 608-663-7115 
 

Program Director: Nichole Kraemer 
Direct Line: (608) 826-8116 
 
Care Manager Kristin Hutson 
(Information, tours, & enrollments) 
Direct Line: (608) 826-8106 
 
Program Manager: Kaitlin Simmons 
Direct line (608) 826-8001 
 
Nurse:  
Direct Line: (608) 826-8108 
 
Recreation Specialist: Rochelle Du-
shack, Ryann Magee, Paige Hawkins 
and Hope Hesselberg   
608-663-7117 ext. 8121 
 
Caregivers: McKenzy Endres, Chrystal 
Jones, Iisha Murphy and Tyana Alman-
za  
608-663-7117 ext. 8122 
 
Kitchen Coordinator:  Valerie LaLu-
zerne  

Happy Birthday  
to those celebrating this month 

 
8/6 Cara P 
8/10 Maria “Chela” A 
8/12 Rochelle (Staff) 
8/16 Jeremy J 
8/20 John G 
8/20 Elnor H 
8/26 Wayne H 
8/29 Carie K 
8/30 Ashfaaq M 
8/30 Jerry G  

A huge thank you to everyone who has 
donated various items to the day center 

over the last month.  
 

Roberta G 
Rosa F 

Kathleen J  
 

Volunteers: 
Blackhawk Church 
Love Begins Here 
Urban League: Rut 

Edgewood College: RN program 
Pastor Paul  

Michael  
Kaitlyn   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

• Mary Kay B  
• Dean G  
• Ashfaaq M  



 

 

 
 
 
We are enjoying the summer here at the day center, being blessed with nice weather, fun 
activities, amazing volunteers and outings in the community. Some highlights from the last 
month were volunteer groups Blackhawk and Love Beings Here, outings to the Farmers 
Markets, shopping, and making homemade lemonade.  



 

 

 

 
 
With summer finally here, we are very 
excited to try some new and fun com-
munity outings in the upcoming months! 
You can find all of our community out-
ings plus our volunteers who are visiting 
us at the day center each month on our 
Community Engagement Calendar at-
tached to the newsletter. With outings 
ramping up, we wanted to share a cou-
ple of friendly reminders: 
 
 
• Some of our outings are free but we 

do go on some that cost money. 
Please be sure you have money for 
any outings that are not free.  

• Due to the interest in our outings and 
staffing, we announce each outing a 
week prior to the outing date. We ask 
that anyone interested in going on an 
outing to please sign up a week in 
advance. We would love to accom-
modate last-minute requests but un-
fortunately cannot do so due to 
scheduling, etc.  

• Outings are subject to change based 
on weather and interest in each out-
ing.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday, August 5
th

  
 Pontoon Boat Ride 9:30-11:30am 
 
Tuesday, August 6

th
 

 Welcome Jim Turk! 
 
Thursday, August 8

th
  

 Welcome Troy Weist and Volunteers 
from Connect Search, LLC. 

Wednesday, August 14
th

  
 Welcome Participants & staff from 
Sun Prairie Colonial Club! 
 Welcome Jerry Fitzpatrick!  
 
Thursday, August 15

th
  

 Pontoon Boat Ride 9:30-11:30am 
 
Monday, August 19

th
 

 Welcome Mama Meg’s Ice Cream 
Truck! 
 *Be sure to bring money for a sweet 
 treat 
 
Friday, August 23

rd
  

 Welcome Ladybug the Clown!  
 
Tuesday, August 27

th
 

 Mini Golfing at Vitense  
 *Must sign up ahead of time  
 
Wednesday, August 28

th
  

 UW Annex of Horticulture to make 
 small flower arrangements 

 
 
 
 
Thank you to Rut for spending her 
summer at the day center through 
Urban League. Rut was at the day 
center Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursdays. During her time here she 
assisted Val in the kitchen, spent 
time socializing with participants and 
helping during activities.  
 
Rut you will be missed. 
Good luck in your up-
coming school year.  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Please help me welcome 
back Pastor Paul!  Pastor 
Paul has been a monthly 
staple at our Day Center for 
3 years, with his first day be-
ing August 5

th
, 2021. While 

at the Day Center, he shares 
the Bible’s good news about 
Jesus.  
 
Please be sure to say hi and 
give him a big welcome back when he 
is here next in September!   
 
Thank you to Pastor George who has 
been here in his absence.  

 
 
 
Again this year, we were lucky enough 
to be one of the summer sites for the 
Blackhawk Church/Madison Missions 
volunteers! For the past 4 weeks, a 
group of 6-8 volunteers came to the day 
center to assist with 
activities and provide 
additional socialization 
and 1:1’s for our  
participants.  
Each group did a phe-
nomenal job and was 
willing to jump right in 
and make each activity 
even more fun for our 
folks. We had so much 
fun these past 4 weeks 
and we can’t wait to wel-
come them back next 
summer!  
 
On Monday, July 19

th
, we welcomed vol-

unteers from the Diocese of Madison 
program, ‘Love Begins Here’.  
While at the day center, the volunteers 
helped with facilitate activities and as-
sisted in the garden.  
 
If you haven’t heard of ‘Love Begins 
Here’, let us share some information 
with you: 
 
• Love Begins Here 

started in June of 
2009 & had 54 mis-
sionaries. 

• In 2023, they had 600 
missionaries. 

• They have provided 
over 150,000 hours of 
services to those in need. 

 
 

 
 
 
Thank you to Second 
Harvest, for stopping by 
& brightening up the 
Adult Day Center!    
On Wednesday, July 
10

th
, Second Harvest 

stopped by with dozens 
of beautiful yellow, red, 
pink, and white roses.  
 
Not only did it brighten 
up the ADC, but it also 
brought smiles to our 
participants’ faces as 
they were able to take 
some fresh flowers 
home with them! 



 

 

Place Address  
Label Here 

Adult Day Center 
5401 Fen Oak Dr. 
Madison WI  53718 


